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Those in attendance to the MRSCNA meeting for 10/2-10/3/2010
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Rob O.—RDA 
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MRSCNA MINUTES
April 9-10, 2011
· Unlimited Possibilities Area of NA welcomed into MRSCNA

· Scott H. Opened with Gratitude Prayer
· Wes R. read the 12 Traditions
· Rick S. read the 12 Concepts
· 7 RCM/ALT present.

The January 2011 RSC meetings were cancelled due to bad, snowy weather. 


The following poll of RCMs/ASRs occurred in February 2011.  At the request of RD and RD-Alt. the RCMs/ASRs were asked if they wanted the RD/RD-Alt. to attend the 3-06-11 conference in Wichita, KS of the United States Fellowship Assembly.  The poll produced the following result of eight areas:  Yes=3, No=5.  Majority was against attending.
Secretary’s Report:  

Beverly R. read old business from October 2010 minutes.  Minutes accepted with amendments.  The following motions were inadvertently omitted from the 10/2010 minutes under New Business:
MAKER: P&A

MOTION:  That the term “RCM/ASR” or its plural replace all references of “RCM” in the MRSCNA policy document.
INTENT:  To accommodate varying areas references to their representatives. 

RESULT:  Carried by consensus.  

MAKER: P&A

MOTION:  To change “membership” section of regional policy paragraph 3 to “other NA groups/meetings within…”

INTENT:  To clarify definitions of meetings and groups.

RESULT:  Carried by consensus.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Rick W. gave report for Jerry.   
Order of the day was changed by consensus to allow P&A to meet after dinner Saturday at 6:30 p.m.

OLD BUSINESS

MAKER:  Metro Valley

MOTION:  Request regional committee to instruct regional secretary and regional subcommittee chairs to not use members’ names in regional minutes, to either use their position, title, or identify the person as a “member”.

INTENT:  Tradition 12

RESULT:  Carried by consensus.
AREA REPORTS:

MANA:  Cooper B. gave report. 
We have a new meeting in Marlinton.  They meet Tuesday and Friday at 7 p.m. in the auditorium above the fire house in the municipal building on 2nd Avenue.  They have been meeting since November.

I have distributed flyers for our campout, the 20th Annual Fellowship in the Forest, to be held August 5-7, 2011.  We are hoping for a big turnout since it is our 20th anniversary, and we will be making T-shirts to commemorate it.  Hope to see you all there.

We continue to take a meeting into the Anthony Correctional Center on the 2nd and 4th Wednesday of each month.  Attendance is variable.  We also celebrated a 1 year, two 8 years, and a 20 year anniversary.  We have a $100.00 donation.

In loving service, 

Cooper B. 
NANAASCNA:   Report read by an area member.

Greetings from the N.A.N.A. Area.

Matt and I both have to work this weekend, but I will be there on Sunday.

Our Area is doing OK, but we're a little short on trusted servants. We have no Area secretary and two groups don't have a G.S.R. 

In H&I, Matt C. and David H. will be going into Western Regional men's side, but we'll be dropping Tiger Mort, probably until June.

Our next activity is the 12 Step Campout on 4/28-4/29/2011 at the Old Town Campground in Pt. Pleasant, WV. More details are on the flyer. It is available on Regional website. Our annual picnic will be in July. More will be revealed.

Yours in Service,

Greg Y.
GTO:  Missy C. gave report for Erica T.
Hello from the GTO area!!!! Recovery is flourishing in Huntington and the surrounding areas. We are very excited to announce that our area continues to grow. We now have 12 active home groups in Huntington, Barbourville, and Ceredo, WV. The increase in home groups has been a solution to accommodate the meeting attendance continuing to grow averaging 70 people at some home groups. We are an area with many treatment centers, half-way houses, etc that bring in newcomers; and we are grateful.  
Our H & I efforts are going strong and we continue to take H & I meetings into facilities in the area. We also recently had an H & I workshop at our In Loving Service function and plan to have another at the GTO campout. We continue to carry the message into PARC West (Pine Crest), River Park Hospital, Shell Juvenile Center, and Western Regional Jail. Many newer members are becoming involved with H & I services and the subcommittee seems to be growing. 

The PR subcommittee has a variety of ongoing activities. They have been actively participating in a Loved One’s Group. Which is a community organized group for the loved ones of addicts. The PR committee is providing a Narcotics Anonymous PR presentation once a month to this group. Anyone interested in being on the panel is more than welcome to attend. Contact Nick P. (304) 710-9988 for additional information such as dates and times.  The PR subcommittee is also in the process of creating a GTO area website. It is currently in the beginning stages of development. The purpose of the website is to assist in maintaining updated meeting information as well as current functions and celebrations in the GTO area. More information will be available soon! The PR subcommittee placed the unused bus posters at local places such as DHHR, probation/parole offices, drug courts, etc in attempts to successfully use the potters wisely. More continues to develop with this subcommittee and a flyer day will be organized soon. 

The activities subcommittee is GTO is as enthusiastic as ever! We recently had a very successful In Loving Service.  We held a Phone line Workshop, H & I workshop, speaker, dinner, and even a 25 yr clean time celebration. Thank you all who came to support the function and helped make it possible. The next upcoming function in GTO will be our annual campout. It has been scheduled for June 24-26, 2011 at the Old Town Campground in Pt. Pleasant, WV. Come join us for a great time!!! (
All of our meeting information seems to be updated at this time and the area would like to request our 200 regional schedules. 

In Loving Service, 

Erica T. & Missi C.

Metro Valley:  Ashley C. gave report.
SCURA:  Absent.
NORTH CENTRAL:  Mandy W. gave report.

Things have been going really well in our area! Since our last Regional Service Meeting, we have had a few big things that went on. One, our activities subcommittee put on a very successful and fun filled new years eve activity with the room partitioned off into section...one section as a dance floor, one for board games and one for just fellowship. We have also had discussion of having an activity after the zonal forum at the end of July since it will be held in Fairmont, to give those traveling something to do that evening. 

We have recently, graciously filled the position of PR chair, as we have not had one for several months so we are hoping to get the ball rolling with things there.
Due to our recent change in positions, we now have Trevor N as PR chair, Chris B as Area Secretary and Josh W as Area Chair.

Our H&I subcommittee is going well. We currently still have 2 facilities that we go into weekly, a hospital detox, Fairmont General and an all male correctional facility, Pruntytown. Both meetings have had increasing support over the last several months. We are sooo excited to see new people get involved.

In Loving Service,

Mandy W. RCM
Jamie B. RCM ALT

FANA:  Bill M. gave report.

GSRs report their groups are growing, with young and old alike.  Newcomers are looking for sponsors.  Lots of key tags being handed outl.  High On Life group reports “very encouraging”.  Area service attendance is up and down.  

AFHA:  Brandon C. gave report

Dear Family,

The Appalachian Foothills Area Service Committee of Narcotics Anonymous is alive and well.  We continue to be blessed with regular meeting attendance at all of our home groups.  We are happy to report that the Right to Live group of NA has recently added another meeting on Mondays at noon and we hope to continue to see support for it.  

We would like to thank regional member, Beverly R. for coming up to our annual St. Patrick’s Day Literature Fundraiser on Saturday, March 12th.  She graciously shared her experience, strength, and hope and really helped us keep the focus on a message of hope and a promise of freedom.   Her willingness helped spark a successful night of celebration and giving.  Thanks again Beverly and her support from Beckley and beyond!

As an area we are in the midst of planning our annual Freedom Day Blast.  We will surely keep the region up to date with details as soon as we nail them down and hope that many can come and help us celebrate recovery and our country’s independence.  

In Loving Service,

Brandon C.

Just Another Foothills:  Absent
Unlimited Possibilities:  Report given by Rick W., RCM.

AREA MOTIONS

#1--MAKER:  MANA

MOTION:  That the RSC schedules a regional inventory within 6 months. INTENT:  To have an inventory of the region. 

RESULT:  Carried by consensus.  Scheduled for 6/4-6/5/2011. 

#2--MAKER:  Metro Valley

MOTION:  The ASR of the Metro Valley Area of Narcotics Anonymous moves the MRSCNA pay a fair market value for the room that is used during MRSCNA meetings.  

INTENT:  7th Tradition.

RESULT:  Referred to P&A Subcommittee. 
SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS:
Phone Line Subcommittee:   Nicole A. chaired.  Mike P. submitted report.
I am sorry that I cannot be there in person this weekend.  I am attending a wedding in Florida. 

The phone line is running smoothly.  We are receiving and handling almost all of the calls.  Very seldom a call slips through the cracks and even then they usually leave a message that is promptly returned. I will attempt to include a printout of the last quarter of call history to the “2” option (speak to an NA member option).

In July, I believe, it will be two years that I have been PL chair and I am ready to let go of this position.  I have developed an unhealthy attachment to this project and I am positive that it is up to another addict to take the ball and run.  We have done a tremendous job in improving what many of us believe to be the single most important service the region provides to the still sick and suffering addict; however, it can still be improved (especially in the meeting schedule extension). I will be willing to work with the subcommittee vice chair or any other member that has a workable idea to improve this service.  I am all out of them.  I have heard through the NA grapevine (gossip) some of the problems that some members have with the current system. I would like to address a few of them.

THE HOLD MUSIC:

The hold music is “Take Five” by the Dave Brubek Quintet. It is a jazz standard and in my opinion…a damn good tune.  It is not elevator music by any stretch of the imagination.  Open mindedness is an indispensable spiritual principle and when it comes to every phase of my recovery I am completely open to whatever you can tell me….but when it comes to music…I still trust my own judgment…sorry.  I would be more than happy to replace this jazz standard with any song by 600LBS OF SIN…yet, it is my opinion that “Take Five” is a very appropriate song for our hold music.  

What I do not agree with is using an NA reading as our hold music. This could be very confusing to the newcomer calling our phone line. Think about it.  You call an NA hotline…you have an option of speaking to a real live NA member and the next thing you hear is a recording of someone reading “Who Is An Addict”.  You might think that is all you’re going to get.  When you hear music…at least you know you are on hold. That is my opinion.

THE MEETING INFORMATION:

I know that it takes a while to find a meeting on this extension. Many times addicts call back hit option “2” and ask for meeting info…and that works too. I am open to suggestions on how to improve this extension and am willing to work with anyone on it. 

WARNING!!!  This is the most difficult aspect of the phone line to program. Keep in mind that every word must be typed out phonetically and commas and periods must be placed in strategic locations to slow down the computer lady’s voice.  It has been an honor to serve as your Phone Line chair. I look forward to passing all the information about it to whoever is willing and able to program the system. See you in July!!

Mike P.

H&I Subcommittee:   Did not meet.
Convention Subcommittee: 
Rocco A. opened with the Serenity Prayer and the statement of the purpose of the convention subcommittee.  Beverly went over the business taken care of at the ad hoc convention subcommittee that was held in February before In Loving Service.  Speakers were elected at the ad hoc for the spring convention “When At The End of The Road…”  Candie B. from West Virginia is the Friday night speaker, George C. from New Jersey is the Saturday night speaker, and Brendon M. of Ohio is the Sunday morning speaker.  Topics were chosen for the topic discussion meetings for the convention at the ad hoc.  A total of $5500.00 was requested for expenses for the convention with the breakdown as follows:

$3000.00
Glenn’s

    600.00
Mugs

    450.00
Photos

    200.00
DJ

    100.00
Audio

    400.00 
Pepsi

    400.00
Registration

    350.00
Refreshments

$5500.00

Pricing for merchandise was decided as follows:

$10.00

T-shirts

  12.00

Pocket Ts

  10.00

Sleeveless Ts

  20.00

Hoodies

  25.00

Zip up hoodies

  35.00

Tie-dyed hoodies

    6.00

Mugs

  15.00

Tie-Dyed Ts

  15.00

Photos

A member addressed the issue of having to buy meal tickets with lodging at Cedar Lakes for the convention.  The convention chair will address this with Cedar Lakes to try to find a solution.   The DJ and photographer have been finalized for the spring convention.

The name for the fall convention is No Matter What.  It is October 28, 29, and 30, 2011.  We need art work and speaker resumes please!!

Merchandise Report:  Hello and greetings from convention merchandise! Our leftover merchandise includes 10 photographs and 28 coffee mugs which are to be sold at the upcoming spring convention the mugs-$3.00 and the photos- $10.00. The spring order for merchandise has been placed with Glenn’s. We repeated our order from spring 2010 with a few exceptions.  The changes were to the hoodies. We implemented 30 tie-dyed hoodies this convention. We were unable to get zip-up jackets in the tie-dye so therefore we chose various colors in the pull-over hoodies.  As soon as the invoice is received from Glenn’s we would like to send the check directly to Glenn’s via postal mail as done last convention. Thanks everyone for your support and help. Feel free to contact me if you have any questions. See you in Ripley.  Erica T.

Audio Guy report:  Only thing to report is that we are about ready to go. Thanks to the member that I can’t say his/her name here because of the new rule I have most of everything I need. Just a few minor items that I`ll get myself.  Do wish we could get artwork quicker in the future would make my life a lot less rushed.  See you at the convention.  Shayne M. audio guy.

Refreshments:  Greetings everyone.  Refreshments went well at the last Convention. We learned a few things and made it through.  We had to buy more cups. I’m hoping that my trips into Ripley will be kept at a bare minimum this time. I’m asking for $150 additional to purchase another 100 cup Coffee Urn (that’s what they are called when you do an internet search). We had a 30 cup Urn die at the convention. The additional 70 cups of coffee will be greatly appreciated by anyone following in my footsteps. I have been pricing these urns and have found some at nearby dealers. I will be mindful of the amount of Hot Cocoa, and will keep it below the $50 limit. Other than the above I seem to have everything I need. My Vice-chair and I will certainly appreciate any and all help we get at the convention. No addict turned away here. Send us your tired, your poor, your huddled sponsees yearning to be free.  Love ya all, Allen L. Refreshment Chair.

Registration:  Hello everyone from the registration table.  The fall convention went very well.  We brought in a total of $6335.00 for the weekend, of which only $23 was from the 7th Tradition.  The 500 preprinted name tags seemed to be a good amount, lasting much longer than the 400 we had at the spring convention.  Registration will be asking for the same amount of financial support as we received for the fall convention, which I believe was $500.00.  I would like to thank my vice chair for his help over the weekend and a special thanks to members for showing me the ropes and for printing the schedules for the weekend.  Registration could not be successful without you all.  Thanks for letting me serve.  Nicole A. registration chair. 

Convention committee has 2 motions for the RSC.  See below. 

Registration table needs 10 basic texts for the newcomers at the convention.  Several areas are donating books.  

Nominations for convention subcommittee officers are as follows:

Chair



Beverly R.

Vice chair


Erica T.

Merchandise chair
Rocco A.

Merchandise vice chair
Mandy W.

Registration chair

Rick S. 

Registration vice chair
Shayne M.

Refreshment chair

Jerry A.

Refreshment vice chair
open

Audio 


Allen L.

We are all set for the spring convention!  Hope to see you there. 

Motion to add the following language to the MRSCNA convention policy 

Under officers add:

AUDIO CHAIRPERSON:  

The Audio Chairperson shall be responsible for operating, maintaining and a purchasing all equipment and supplies pertaining to the recording .reproducing and selling of convention speaker CDs. It is suggested that the Audio Chairperson have a minimum of five (5) years abstinence from all drugs.

Under:

CONVENTION SUBCOMMITTEE GENERAL GUIDELINES FOR 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS

Convention Chairs within the Convention Subcommittee of the Mountaineer Regional Service Committee of Narcotics Anonymous are designated as follows:

Subcommittee Chairperson

Vice-Chair/Program Chairperson

Merchandise Chairperson

Registration Chairperson

Refreshment Chairperson                     Audio Chairperson

AUDIO CHAIR

January:

· Report on fall convention.

· Inventory left over supplies.

· Order supplies for spring.

· Determine sales times for program.

· Money motions

April:

· Determine prices for CDs.

· Enlist people to assist in Audio room.

July:

· Report on spring convention.

· Inventory left over supplies.

· Order supplies for fall.

· Determine sales times for program

· Money motions.

October:

· Determine prices for CDs.

· Enlist people to assist in Audio room.

At the convention:

Set up Audio room.  Make signs with prices.  Receive money for change from Treasurer.  Coordinate with the Chairperson and MRSCNA Treasurer for collection and accountability of money. Have all speakers sign release form.  Record all speakers. Reproduce all CDs.  To sell any and all CDs.  Ensure only convention officers or Regional officers except Refreshment chair and vice chair be allowed to handle money in the Audio room.

Motion to amend the MRSCNA convention policy by adding the new language in bold  

EXPENSES:
Secretary copies/Committee minutes



Convention merchandise/Ts, Sweats, Mugs, CD`s, Photos, etc.



Convention refreshments/Coffee, Tea, Pop, Supplies, etc.



Registration supplies/Copies, Packages, Flyers, etc.

Convention packages at the Mountaineer Motel to be upgraded at personal expense to Convention Chair, Vice-Chair, RSC Treasurer, Refreshment 

Chair and Vice-Chair, Registration Chair and Vice-Chair, Merchandise Chair and Vice-Chair, Audio Chair as needed and requested.



Indigent packages/ $500 limit per convention.



Three speaker packages per convention.

Speaker travel expenses to spring and fall convention/ $800 limit per convention.



DJ for Dance.

Photographer for group photo.  

Intent

To fully fund all needed servants at the convention. Because of the increased workload resulting from larger conventions the vice-chairs are as needed as the chairs. They are no longer part time or just trainees. The Audio chair has the same responsibilities and the other funded chairs. 

Cost 

The cost is three additional packages as needed.

So grateful to be of service, 

Beverly R.--Convention vice chair

Public Relations:  Wes R. chaired. 
Finance subcommittee:  Did not meet. 
RD/RD alt Report:   David H. and Rob O. gave report. 
P&A Subcommittee:  Frank P. chaired.  
1. Metro motion:

The ASR of the Metro Valley Area of Narcotics Anonymous moves that MRSCNA pay a fair market value for the room that is used during MRSCNA meetings.

INTENT:  7th Tradition

RATIONALE:  With self support comes independence.  If we were to pay a reasonable rent for our space during RSC, we wouldn’t be at t3he mercy of Cedar Lakes as to when we could use their room.  We could set the dates for our RSC meetings for the following year; allowing the ASRs (RCMs), regional officers, and other interested parties to plan ahead accordingly.

No committee support.  Subcommittee did not want to reintroduce this motion to RSC.  

2. Between RSC meeting polling.  Much discussion.  In the end, there was no sentiment to develop any policy to address this issue. 

3. Send two motions to RSC:

a. 4/10/2010 NB#7

b. 10/4/2009 NB#4.

4. Committee will forward a proposal concerning the potential cancellation of any quarterly RSC meeting.  A proposal was developed. 

5. Methods of communication. 

Literature Subcommittee: Inactive
NEW BUSINESS
Motion #1:  

Maker:  Convention
Motion: $100.00 for a new 100 cup coffee pot.
Intent:  To provide coffee at the convention.
Result:  Carried by consensus. 
Motion #2:  

Maker:  Convention
Motion:  Total of $5500.00 to fund convention.
$3000.00
Glenn’s

    600.00
Mugs

    450.00
Photos

    200.00
DJ

    100.00
Audio

    400.00 
Pepsi

    400.00
Registration

    350.00
Refreshments

$5500.00

Intent:  Provide convention to help carry the message. 
Result:  Carried by consensus. 
Motion #3:  

Maker:  PR
Motion: $75.00 to pay for the moving of the billboard
Intent:  To carry the message
Result:  Carried by consensus.
Motion #4:  

Maker:  PR

Motion: Fund $700.00 ($500.00 for the booth space and $200.00 for literature).  We will attend the 2011 spring conference for social workers on April 13, 14, and 15, 2011 in Charleston, WV.

Intent:  To carry the message.  We have attended the conference for the past 3 years and had great response. 

Result:  Carried by consensus.

Motion #5:  

Maker:  P&A

Motion:  If an RSC meeting is cancelled, the vice chair will reschedule the meeting for the first weekend of the next month.  If that meeting is cancelled, the vice-chair will reschedule for the first weekend of the next month.  The vice chair will communicate this information by phone.

Intent:  To give guidance on rescheduling the meeting and make sure the RSC meets.

Result:  Carried by consensus.

Item #6

Maker:  P&A

Item:  The P&A subcommittee discussed two motions that had been previously adopted but conflicted with one another.  P&A decided to put both motions before the areas to decide which they wished to adopt as prevailing regional policy.  They are:

10/04/2009 New Business Motion #4:

Maker:  P&A

Motion:  That MRSCNA meet the first weekend in March (each year) to discuss the conference agenda report; and other subcommittee business as need.

Intent:  To offer this subcommittee’s formal proposal to the RSC relating to the RSCs initial proposal arising out of the regional inventory. 

Rationale:  To increase the allotted time for RSC business. 

Result:  Carried by consensus.
4/11/2010 New Business Motion #7:

Maker:  P&A.

Motion: That RSC hold five RSC meeting weekends in alternate years that the Word Service Conference is held. 

Intent:  To incorporate changes that will accommodate an expanded workload in the years of the CAR/CAT.  

Result:  Carried.

NAWS DONATION:  
None at this time.  
Open forum.
Closed with prayer.
Gratefully submitted,
Beverly R., Secretary
THIRD QUARTER AGENDA
It is strongly suggested that all RCMs and Subcommittee Chairpersons attend all of the subcommittee meetings during RSC.
OPEN…Saturday 7/9/2011 @ noon
· Old business, motions
· Phone Line

· 3-5 p.m.  Convention

· 5-6:30 p.m.  Dinner
· PR

· H&I

REOPEN…Sunday 7/10/2011 @ 9:00 a.m.
· Finance
· RD/RDA report
· Policy and Administration
· New Business      






